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l'ONU. Pour consolider cette stratégie, l'Équipe spéciale de lutte contre le terrorisme (CTITF) et la 
Suisse ont organisé à Genève en juin dernier la seconde Conférence internationale des points focaux 
de la lutte antiterroriste. 

 

Cet été, nous avons aussi lancé, avec le concours de la Norvège et du Centre sur la coopération 
mondiale contre le terrorisme, une nouvelle initiative visant à valoriser la révision biennale de la 
Stratégie antiterroriste mondiale de l'ONU. Nous commencerons par élaborer à l'intention des Etats 



 

 

General Assembly as the principal organ whose legitimacy is universally recognized and which has 
unique authority in setting standards, including in the area of combating terrorism. It would have 
reinforced our efforts to prevent terrorist attacks. And it would have provided the international 
community with the long-sought unifying definition of terrorism as an international crime. 

 

Switzerland therefore continues to believe that the conclusion of the Comprehensive Convention is 
warranted. It stands ready to contribute constructively with delegations once the time has come for our 
common efforts to bear fruit. 

 

We will also continue our efforts to address the threat of terrorism. Switzerland reaffirms its continued 
support to a holistic approach to the fight against terrorism, combining security, development and 
respect for human rights. The integration of these concepts in combating terrorism is most prominently 
enshrined in the UN Global Counter-Terrorism Strategy. To support this UN strategy, the United 
Nations Counter-Terrorism Implementation Task Force (CTITF) and Switzerland organized the 
Second International Counter-Terrorism Focal Points Conference in Geneva last June. 

 

This summer, together with Norway and the Center on Global Counter-terrorism Cooperation, we also 
launched a new initiative with the aim of enhancing the biennial review of the UN Global Counter-
Terrorism Strategy. We will first develop a set of suggested reporting guidelines and priorities for UN 
Member States to consider in advance of the next Strategy Review. This will help to streamline the 
reporting process and ensure that all four pillars of the Strategy are given sufficient attention during 
the Review. Second, we intend to offer our support to the CTITF to enhance the UN Secretary 
General’s report on Strategy implementation so that it contains priorities, clearer criteria and indicators 
for UN Member States to consider as part of the Strategy Review process, taking into account CTITF 
entities’ priorities in the implementation of the Strategy. 

 


